
 

Dear Colleagues and Friends 
The new year brings with it the hope and promise 
of change for the better. We are pleased to note 
the high spirits and positivity amongst teachers 
attending our short courses. Our programme of 
courses for the Innovation Project was developed 
for the year with the help of teachers who 
attended our Annual Mass Planning last year. I 
am also very happy to report that all PSP projects 
are proceeding very well.   
The PSP shares the concern regarding the 
shrinking number of Maths & Science 
matriculants, and we remain aware of the many 
challenges confronting our schools, teachers and 
learners on a daily basis. For this reason, we re-
affirm our commitment to support schools, 
teachers and learners in improving teaching and 
learning.  
To this end the PSP works hard to bring the best 
expertise and effort to teachers. So, to all 
teachers the PSP says: ‘Let our strength be your 
strength’.  Zorina Dharsey 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
, Zorina, Rose, Gcobisa, Nadiema, Viv, Nocawe, 
Sandra, Nandi and Isabel. 

 
 

 

 

 
THE PSP TEAM WELCOMES  

NOVOSTI BUTA 
 

 

 
 

      

 Novosti Buta, new PSP Maths & Science Facilitator 
 

We are very happy to announce that Novosti Buta 
joined the PSP team this year as our new Maths & 
Science Facilitator. 
Novosti obtained his Honours degree in 
Molecular Microbiology from the University of 
Fort Hare in 2009. He taught Physics and Maths 
as a Teach South Africa Ambassador at Bulumko 
Secondary in Khayelitsha. During this time he 
completed Advanced Quality Control and 
Assurance courses at CPUT in 2011, and also did 
various Leadership and Classroom Management 
courses.  
He was actively involved in various projects at 
school such as co-ordinating Olympiads and 
Expos in a quest to expose learners to the wider 
scientific arena.  He loves Mathematics and 
Science and making a difference in under- 
privileged learners’ lives and the community.  
 

THIS ISSUE 
 PSP welcomes new Facilitator, Novosti Buta  
 PSP Annual Mass Planning with 200 teachers  
 Zenex Spark Project concluded 
 Introducing English in the Foundation Phase 
 PSP goes “SMART” 

I want to thank the staff of the PSP and the many 

well wishers who welcomed me into my new position 

so warmly. I am indeed humbled by your 

acceptance, support and encouragement. I assure 

you of my commitment and dedication to the vision 

and mission of the PSP - that is to promote excellent 

primary teaching and learning for all children.   

Wishing you a splendid 2012, my dear colleagues!      

 

http://www.academicjournals.org/ajb/PDF/pdf2010/22Feb/Buta%20et%20al.pdf
http://www.academicjournals.org/ajb/PDF/pdf2010/22Feb/Buta%20et%20al.pdf
http://www.teachsouthafrica.org/
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Novosti joined the PSP team in January to live out 
his passion to provide the best possible support 
for teachers. 
He also enjoys playing tennis, movies with friends 
and is an ardent music aficionado. 
 

“What I love about PSP is that, unlike many 
organisations which target high performing, 
suburban schools, the PSP is determined to 
ensure that learners from under-privileged 
primary schools experience the best basic 
education one could find nationwide.  
I am so impressed by the moral resilience and 
determination of these PSP facilitators about the 
work they are doing...” he says. 
 

We wish him many happy years of fulfillment and 
professional growth with the PSP. 

 

 
 

Novosti planning the first courses with Zorina and Rose  

  

 

SCHOOLS REGISTER FOR  
PSP COURSES FOR THE YEAR 

 
 

Many principals supported the PSP’s call for a 
School Registration fee of R1 000 per year for 
their teachers to attend all the PSP courses, and 
receive the relevant materials.  
Principals felt it could assist the schools with 
planning their SIPS for the year.  
We are pleased that 40 schools have registered 
so far, and we hope many more will register 
before the end of February.  
Individual teachers whose schools have not 
registered will have to pay R30 per course. 
 
 
 

 

SUCCESSFUL PSP  
ANNUAL MASS PLANNING FORUM 

 FOR 2012  
 
A crowd of over 200 teachers participated in the 
PSP Annual Mass Planning Forum on 19 October 
last year. Teachers made their suggestions and 
requests regarding PSP courses and workshops 
for 2012 with great enthusiasm. 
We were thrilled once again, to see the depth of 
commitment amongst teachers and principals to 

improving education.  

 

 
 

Many teachers attended the Annual Mass Planning Forum 

in October 2011 
 

A rich programme of afternoon courses in Natural 
Sciences & Technology, Language & Literacy, 
Mathematics & Numeracy, as well as Social 
Sciences and the Environment has been planned 
accordingly for this year.  

 

 
 

Eugene Daniels, Director of the Metropole South District 

made a stirring speech at the PSP Annual Mass Planning 

Forum 
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Intermediate Phase teachers deciding about PSP courses 

for 2012 
 

   
 

Nocawe negotiating the Languages & Literacy courses 

with teachers 

 

 

ZENEX-SPARK PROJECT 
COMES TO AN END 

 
 

The PSP has been involved in the Zenex-Spark 
Project for the past five years. The second phase 
was concluded at the end of 2011. 
We have been working with 130 Foundation and 
Intermediate Phase teachers in seven primary 
schools for this period, and we have developed 
some very special friendships. 
 

Our work has focused on helping teachers 
develop strong language practices with strategies 
and techniques to encourage learners to read and 
write with confidence and pleasure. 
 

We are proud to report that during the last half of 
2011, we were able to collect texts that learners 
wrote for an inter-school magazine. 
 
 

Learners from some of the schools were also 
involved in the process of selecting the texts for 
the magazine. One of the teachers at Highlands 
worked with Marlene Rousseau on the lay-out. 
Marlene has developed magazines of children’s 
writing in other communities (Bitou near Knysna 
and Rustenberg, North West). 
We are proud to announce that the Zenex Inter-
School Magazine will be released very soon and 
distributed to the schools that participated in this 
project during the past two years. 
Thank You, Zenex Foundation, for your generous 
support of this initiative! 
 

 
 

Magazine written by children of the Zenex Project schools 
 

 

 

PSP INTRODUCES ENGLISH  
IN GRADES 1-3 

 
 

At the end of last year, the Minister of Basic 
Education, Angie Motshekga, emphasised the 
importance of introducing English in Grades 1 to 
3. Although the NCS (2002) allocated time for the 
introduction of a First Additional Language from 
Grade R, there seems to have been some 
misunderstanding of how to do this. Also some 
teachers have been uncertain how much of the 
First Additional Language to introduce. 
 

In response to this announcement, PSP has 
already started offering short courses for 
Foundation Phase teachers in Introducing English 
as a First Additional Language. 
In Term 1 we are focusing on Listening and 
Speaking. In Term 2 we will focus on introducing 
Reading and in Term 3 our focus will be on 
Writing. 
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Foundation Phase teachers participate in the first Literacy 

workshops this year on Introducing English 

 
We are excited about these courses because we 
believe that this is one important way we can 
really help young learners and prepare them for 
the Intermediate Phase, when they are suddenly 
faced with learning all their subjects through 
English.  
This is extremely difficult for many children in 
Grade 4, as well as presenting serious challenges 
for their teachers. 
Watch this space! 
 

 

PSP’S FIRST FUNDRAISING 
THEATRE SHOW THE MOUSETRAP 

a great success 
 
 

 
We would like to thank everyone who generously 
supported PSP’s very first fundraising theatre 
show on 13 December 2011 in Camps Bay. 
   

Theatre on the Bay 
donated tickets at half 
price to the PSP and 
with 200 people in the 
audience, laughing 
and marvelling at 
Agatha Christie’s 
thrilling murder 
mystery THE 

MOUSETRAP, the evening was a wonderful 
success and was greatly enjoyed by all. 
 

The PSP is always on the lookout for new and 
creative fundraising ideas – visit our website to 
remain up to date with PSP events and initiatives!  
www.psp.org.za 
 

 

PSP GOES ‘SMART’ 
 
 

The PSP raised the funds to purchase a 
‘Smartboard’ last term. This has enabled the 
facilitators to be trained to use the electronic 
whiteboard to support teachers who have 
Smartboards in their schools, and assist them 
with how to enhance their teaching using this 
equipment. 
 

 
 
Zorina uses the new PSP Smartboard in the NS course on 

the Rock Cycle. We are grateful to Wings of Support for 

this generous donation.  
 

 
 

 

I NVI TATI ON TO THE  

 P SP  M ATHS I NDABA 

SATURDAY 3  M ARCH 
 

$ÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ ÔÈÅ ΤΡΣΤ 030 -!4(3 ).$!"!  
 

¶ Date:   3  March 

¶ Time:    9 ɀ 1pm 

¶ Venue:  PSP at the wetlands  

¶ Guest presenters included 

¶ Only 40 Foundation and 30 Intermediate 
Phase teachers can attend  

  

   Bo o k  y o u r  p la ce  n o w !  
  
  

http://www.psp.org.za/

